
Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents Association

Volume 15 Issue 4 July 2008

Inside This Issue
President’s Message Page 2

Annual Meeting and Elections Page 2

Directions to Moccasin Run GC Page 4

Heather and Gorse Page 5

Green Sheet Supporters Page 13

August Meeting
Joint Meeting with Philadelphia AGCS

Moccasin Run Golf Course

Tuesday, August 5, 2008

Speaker - 10:30 AM
Lunch - 11:30 AM

Golf - 12:30 PM Shotgun
Dinner - 5:30 PM

There will be a Board of Directors meeting at 9:00 AM

Superintendent Profile
Curtis G. King began his golf career in 1986, when asked

by his father if he would quit a construction business and come
on board with a family business. At this time of his life he had
played golf once. Being raised on the family farm, playing in
the dirt was nothing new, but shaping a golf course was. Curt
graduated in 1982 from Hesston Kansas with a two year flight
degree. He has been married 18 years to a beautiful lady named
Grace, and they have 4 wonderful children: Lauren age 14, Lu-
cas age 13, Brooke age 9, and Hunter age 6. Hopefully one of
them will take up the game of golf and take him to his retire-
ment. Truly they are the greatest blessing one could ever have.

Golf Course Profile
Moccasin Run Golf Course was built in 1986 by Paul King

and a few of his sons. Love and Ault Associates did an archi-
tectural plan recommending an executive layout. This was not
an option when John Thompson (Pickering Valley Golf) was
interviewed and hired to help with a course layout and the con-
struction of Moccasin Run. Every tree on the course was
planted in the late 80’s early 90’s with the exception of the farm
house border. Much renovations have been done (pond dredg-
ing, bunker drainage, continued tee renovations) and continue
to be in the future plans.

Mid-Atlantic USGA Update

Control What’s Possible,
Manage the Rest.

By Keith Happ, Senior Agronomist

Travels through the region have provided clear exam-
ples of how variable the weather can be. While some por-
tions of the region are dry, others are saturated. As turfgrass
managers know, saturated soil conditions and summer heat
don’t mix. If you do not have good drainage, damage is in-
evitable. As an example, a portion of the Mid-Atlantic Re-
gion experienced 11 inches of rainfall during June and the
first week of July. Not the best conditions to enter the dog
days of summer.

Control what you can:
 Monitor golf cart traffic and make every effort (with

the cooperation of golfers) to shift wear patterns
during this recent period of heat. Even foot traffic
can be damaging, especially near bunkers and walk-
on/walk-off areas to greens.

 Consider not mowing during the hottest part of the
day. Mowing during extreme heat can damage the
grass leaving wheel tracks that will affect the play-
ability of the course.

 Mowing programs may have to be shifted to earlier
in the day or later in the evening to groom the course
for play. Early in the morning the soil temperatures
are closer to the air temperatures. In the late after-
noon, the warmer soils dissipate heat to the atmos-
phere as the air temperatures drop. This radiation
effect can be monitored, providing a point of refer-
ence to begin late afternoon or evening mowing pro-
cedures.

………Continued on page 3………..

Meeting Sponsors
Lawn & Golf Supply Company - Lunch and Dinner

Turf Trade - Beverages
Atlantic Irrigation (Rainbird) - Golf
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Daniel Brickley
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Matthew W. Strader
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John M. Colo
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Regents Glen Country Club
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rfreed@regentsglen.com

Curtis King 2010
Moccasin Run Golf Course
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cgking@zoominternet.net

Nominations
Barry Bollinger 2009
Rich Valley Golf Course
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turfdrpa@yahoo.com

Golf
Rebecca Matis 2009
Golf Club at Felicita
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turfgirl03@aol.com
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Jed A. Vail 2008
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President’s Message
The headline from the July Meeting is “Colo Wins Again.” I think we need to ban him

from competition!
On a more serious note, the July social was a blast. Those who attended had a great time

and all were complimentary of the evening. I need to thank a few affiliate members. First, I would
like to thank Thom Mahute for sponsoring the meeting in July. Second, I would like to thank Ken
Jennings and Greg Borzok who are sponsoring the August meeting at Moccasin Run, and third I
want to thank Jim Byrne for sponsoring the Central Penn webpage, which will be online any day
now.

Please make a change to your October calendar. There is a conflict with the Club Managers
scholarship meeting, so our meeting has changed to October 24th @ 10:00am. Ryan Freed is hosting
the meeting at Regents Glen.

Lastly, several superintendents have contacted me over the past several months concerning
the lack of professional courtesy that is being displayed by our members. Please take time to review
the Code of Ethics in our directory. The second paragraph is in bold letters and states, “As a profes-
sional courtesy, a member should always contact a fellow superintendent before visiting that superin-
tendent’s golf course.” I, myself have had Central Pennsylvania members asking the Pro Shop to
play for free without contacting me first. For the people who have talked with me, this is happening
to them as well.

I will be on a family vacation for the August meeting. So I will see everyone in September.

Dan Brickley
Lebanon Country Club

2008 Annual Meeting and Elections

The September meeting at Conestoga Country Club will be the Annual Meeting with election
of officers and directors for the 2009 meeting year. Listed below are the nominations to date.

President:
Matt Strader - Penn National Golf Club

Vice President:
Steve Ludwig, CGCS - Quail Valley Golf Course

Secretary/Treasurer:
Ryan Freed - Regents Glen Country Club

Directors: (Vote for two)
Donald G. Dodson, CGCS - Hunt Valley Golf Club

Alan FitzGerald - LedgeRock Golf Club

Chris K. Martin - Crossgates Golf Course

Bylaw Change
Remove "Section 4.02 Number 5" which states: "Retiring directors may not serve again as

directors until the expiration of one (1) year from their last term of office."

If you are interested in running for the Board of Directors, please contact Barry Bollinger
at 717-507-4185 or Paul Wickey at 717-697-1013. Nominations may also be made from the
floor by a voting member in good standing at the annual meeting.
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Membership News
There were no new membership applications to review this

month.

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership
into the association, please have them contact Jed Vail
(Heritage Hills Golf Resort) at 717-755-1919 or Steve
Ludwig (Quail Valley Golf Course) at 717-359-8053.

Website Update
The development of the CPGCSA Website is progress-

ing well. Soon to be unveiled! We are still in need of
great golf hole pictures from our Central Pennsylvania
courses. Thanks to those that have already contributed,
the photos are great!!!

If you would like to see your course featured on our
website, please forward pictures to Wanda at
cpgcsa@comcast.net.

ANDRE & SON, INC.
Montrose, PA 18801

Since 1914

CONTRACTED SERVICES OFFERED
Deep Tine and Conventional Aerification

Core Harvest & Clean Up: Greens, Tees, Fwy's
Custom Spreading of fertilizer, lime & Gypsum
Topdressing, Seeding, Trenching & Drainage

Turf King Fertilizer w/ Methylene Urea & PCSCU
Custom blended fertilizer: Bagged & Bulk

Custom Grass Seed Blends, GLSR Tri-Rye
Penn A-4, Kingpin, Penncross, Pennlinks
Lebanon ProScape, Isotek & Pennmulch
Nature Safe Natural & Organic Fertilizer

Plant Food Liquid Fertilizer & Micronutrients
Aqua Aid Wetting Agents

Fungicides, Herbicides, Insecticides
Soil Ammendments & Topdressings

EQUIPMENT: Baroness Mowers, Broyhill, Lely,
Buffalo Turbine Ferris, Earthway, Land Pride,

Soil RelieverGreens Groomer Brush: Call for Demo

CONTACT: Rich Gdovin
(607)761-9465

rgdovin@andreandson.com

 Carefully mange the water applied to the turf. Syring-
ing to cool the grass is just that -the blades of the
grass are watered to stimulate a cooling effect. As a
breeze moves over the turf heat is dissipated to the air.
If at all possible, syringe with hand-held hoses rather
than overhead irrigation.

 The soils should not be overly moistened. Wet soils
conduct heat rapidly and this condition can be lethal
to the turf. Surface temperatures reading in excess of
100 degrees F. were recently observed. Prompt action
is necessary under these conditions to save turf. Re-
search has provided evidence that Poa annua becomes
nonfunctional at 85 degrees F.

 Golfers may have to tolerate minor inconveniences
early in the morning. Applying a very brief syringe
after morning mowing can be beneficial. Depending
upon the weather conditions, this practice could save
grass.

While we still have four to six weeks of potentially trying
weather ahead turfgrass managers are trying to get over the
hump regarding turfgrass stress. Control the variables you can
and manage the rest.

Always remember, the Mid-Atlantic Region agronomists
are part of your agronomic support team. If you have a ques-
tion or concern, give us a call or send an e-mail. Stan Zontek
or Darin Bevard at 610-558-9066 or Keith Happ at 412-341-
5922

USGA …..continued from page 1

You can’t change the past,
but you can ruin the present by

worrying about the future.

July Social Meeting

L-R: Matt Turner, Ken Jeinnings, Greg Borzok
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Moccasin Run Golf Club
402 Schoff Road
Atglen, PA 19310

For Your Information
If you have any information that you would like included in

the August newsletter, please fax information to Wanda at
(717) 279-0368 or e-mail to cpgcsa@comcast.net

by August 15, 2008.

Directions to
Moccasin Run Golf Course

From I-95 (Philadelphia Area):
Take I-95 South to Route 322 West toward West Chester.
Take 322 West to Route 1 South. Follow Route 1 South to
the Avondale exit and make a right onto Route 41 North.
Take Route 41 North past Route 10. Continue on Route 41
North to next traffic light and make left onto Highland Road.
Go about 1 1/2 miles to Bailey Crossroads (the main road will
turn left) the course will be on the right and you need to turn
right onto Schoff Road to get to the clubhouse. Clubhouse
and parking lot are about 300 yards on left.

From I-95 (Baltimore Area):
Take I-95 North to Route 222 North Exit. Take Route 222
North to Route 276 West. Take Route 276 West to Route 1
North. Take Route 1 North to Route 10 (the second Oxford
Exit). Take Route 10 North to Route 41 and make a left onto
Route 41 North. Continue on Route 41 North to top of hill
and make left onto Highland Road. Go about 1 1/2 miles to
Bailey Crossroads (the main road will turn left) the course
will be on the right and you need to turn right onto Schoff
Road to get to the clubhouse. Clubhouse and parking lot are
about 300 yards on left.

Route 30 East (Downingtown/Coatesville Area):
Take Route 30 West into the town of Gap. Turn left at light
onto Route 41 South. Take Route 41 South about 7 miles to
Highland Rd. Turn right onto Highland Road. Go about 1
1/2 miles to Bailey Crossroads (the main road will turn left)
the course will be on the right and you need to turn right onto
Schoff Road to get to the clubhouse. Clubhouse and parking
lot are about 300 yards on left.

Route 30 West (Lancaster/York/Harrisburg Area):
Take Route 30 East into the town of Gap. Turn right onto
Route 41 South. Take Route 41 South about 7 miles to High-
land Rd. Turn right onto Highland Road. Go about 1 1/2
miles to Bailey Crossroads (the main road will turn left) the
course will be on the right and you need to turn right onto
Schoff Road to get to the clubhouse. Clubhouse and parking
lot are about 300 yards on left.
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Heather and Gorse
By Mark DelSantro

“It is necessary to help others, not only in our prayers, but in our daily lives. If we find we cannot help others,
the least we can do is to desist from harming them.” Dalai Lama

OK, so let me get this straight; you take six one-half ton Muira bulls, who by the way, are considered the largest and the fast-
est fighting bulls in the world, you release them into a maze of strategic alleyways about a half mile from the bull fighting arena
and yes, you get to run with them on the rain-slickened, cobblestone streets of Pamplona. Hells bells, where do I sign up? Seri-
ously, as it was announced last week that the dubious distinction of being the first American to be gored in the 2008 Running of
the Bulls event went to a 22 year old Californian, let me go on the record as suggesting that this whole running with bulls thing…
well, let’s just say I’m not getting it! I’m just thinking that there are so many more ways to get your name in the newspaper with-
out having a rather sharp horn stuck up your rear end… OK, I think you get the point, no pun intended! Boy, those Spaniards
sure know how to throw a party!

I find it post humorous that when I first heard the story last week of “running with the bull,” I thought they were running
another story on the current race for president between Senator Obama and Senator McCain. The older and more crotchety I get,
amazed I am at how it seems we vote for the lesser of two evils, as opposed to having two outstanding candidates from which to
choose. I think I can honestly tell you that there are things I don’t like about either candidate, first and foremost being their pro-
pensity to change their position on issues depending on the direction pollsters and influencing interests dictate they should go. If
anything, in my naïve opinion, it is a true testament to the corruptness of our governmental system as a whole and the willing-
ness, or lack thereof, to take a stand, stick with that stand, and don’t change that stand come hell or high water, so help us God!
Would the lesser of two evils with a backbone please stand up?!!?

Speaking of dealing with politics… let me tell you about my experience the past few months as a coach for the EBYA 8U
All-Star baseball team? As a head coach for EBYA during the regular season, I took a step backwards for the All-Stars and vol-
unteered only as an assistant coach. So how would I describe being a kids coach? I’d tell you that in many ways it is probably
much like being the President of the United States of America. First, it is both exhilarating and frustrating all within seconds of
itself! Second, while you think you have control of the situation, in actuality, you have very little control of the end result and
you’ll get blamed for everything that is bad. Third, regardless of how good a coach you are, you’ll always have to live with criti-
cism. The coaches were both cheered and jeered, called heroes and horse’s asses, often times by the very same person within an
inning or two! Finally, the last commonality between president and kid coach is that when it is all over, you’re very, very thank-
ful!

I especially find the challenge of manipulating an adolescent’s mind extremely humorous from a coaching perspective. Re-
member that we’re talking about coaching eight year olds, which translated means the simplest play can become extremely com-
plex in the blink of an eye. I have to laugh when I think of some of the things I’ve heard coming from the stands during our tour-
nament games. Everything from “just throw a strike” to “just relax and throw” to “don’t mess with this guy” to “the first pitch is
the most important pitch!”

OK, I can’t leave these alone. To tell an eight year old to just throw a strike infers that they 1) are just playing with the hitter
and 2) have the ability to throw strikes at will! Maybe I’m not giving these kids enough credit! As for the just relax and throw
comments, you’ve got an eight year old pitcher, throwing for the first time in a regional and/or state tournament, under lights, and
in front of about 200 cheering fans, not all of which happen to be cheering for them. Hmm, all Glory Days living parents who
think they could do better, please step forward and produce your little league resumes! Regarding the don’t mess with this guy
comment; simply go back to the just throw strikes commentary. And finally to the old man yelling that the first pitch is the most
important pitch… I’m no expert and it is certainly not my place to speak, but if the first pitch is the most important and you throw
a ball, does that make the next pitch insignificant? I’ve always felt that the most important pitch is the one that gets the batter
out, regardless of how the pitcher got to that point!

The whole thing is a hoot! In our case, my wife and I are truly blessed to have a son who, at least for a nine year-old, has
some better than average talent (believe me, he takes after his Mother!). Zach was our All-Star team’s top pitcher, which means
that my wife consumed just a few bottles of Extra Strength TUMS each and every game in our two tournament appearances.
Overall, he did just fine, but on the rare occasion when he did struggled, as a parent it was hard to watch. During the District
Championships, which they won by coming through the loser’s bracket of a double elimination tourney, Zach pitched well
enough to keep his team in all the games. In the state tournament, which just ended, he pitched even better, but the more talent-

……......continued on page 6…….....
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1st Annual Alby Gerst
Memorial Golf Tournament

All proceeds benefit the educational fund for
Alby’s three sons

Liberty Forge Golf Course
Sunday, September 14, 2008

4 Person Scramble
$70.00/person

Liberty Forge suffered a tragic loss by the sudden death of
“Alby “Gerst on January 11, 2008, at age 43. He was Vice
President, Board Member, Superintendent of Golf, Director of
the Youth Golf Camp and the visionary for Liberty Forge.
For almost a decade, his vision was to create a recreational
venue for the general public for persons of all ages and inter-
ests. In addition to one of the few all bent grass golf courses
in Central Pennsylvania, he developed the seven station
Youth Golf Camp, and more than ten other recreational pro-
grams and activities. In 2003, he was awarded first place by
the International Timber Frame Association for The Wedge
Restaurant at Liberty Forge. His skills and energy were
boundless, as was his kindness, forgiving spirit, Christian
faith, and love.

(Contact Wanda at 717-279-0368 or cpgcsa@comcast.net
for further information and registration forms.)

laden teams were simply too good on a few of those days.
Translated, it is hard to win a game when you don’t score any
runs!

While the time commitment and the stress of not having
control of any actual in-game situation was equivalent to wa-
ter-boarding, in the end, much like water-boarding, we all
survived and, as dedicated Dads tend to do, we look forward
to next season with the anticipation of improvement and the
ultimate goal of a possible state title. Last evening, as I was
vegetating on the couch watching the MLB All-Star game
and pontificating whether the benefit was worth the cost for
my son Zach, he wandered up, sat down next to me, watched
a few pitches and proceeded to ask me when fall baseball
begins! In his own magical, mind-reading way, I guess he
answered my question.

That’s my running with the bulls, running with the bull,
spineless, flip-flopping, lesser of two evils, always coaching,
always critical, always being criticized, challenging, often
manipulated, never equaled, tortured, and antacid free, point
of view from the heather and gorse!

Mark DelSantro can be reached via cell phone at
(717) 725-5520 or via e-mail at mark.delsantro@comcast.net

Heather and Gorse...cont’d from page 5
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July Social Meeting

Thanks for everyone who attended the Redneck Horseshoe Tournament on July 10th at Lebanon Country Club. Great food,
cold beer and fun competition made for a great day. Thanks to Thom Mahute for donating prizes and sponsoring the meeting.

Get ready for one of the biggest meetings of the year!!! Central Penn vs. Philadelphia at Moccasin Run Golf Course on Au-
gust 5th. We will also be having a putting tournament to add to the competition this year. So sharpen your games and get ready
for a fun filled day of camaraderie and competition!!

Wear your blue (against the Philly RED) and support Central Penn!

1st Place -
John Colo, Dave Milore

2nd Place -
Thom Mahute, Dan Ebersole

3rd Place -
Dan Brickley, Chad Kintzer

This tournament is Individual Match Play -
Central Penn vs. Philadelphia to win back the Supers Cup!

Super’s

Cup
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Equipment for Sale
Please contact Stuart Hartman at Lederach Golf Club (610)

207-6439 if you are interested in the following.

 2 - Transpro 100 Toro Hands greens mower trailers
(excellent condition). Used for grow in only. Ask-
ing $650.00 each.

 40-60 Rainbird (Eagle 750E 80 PSI Irrigation Heads)
New in box. Asking $110.00 each.

 Many irrigation couplers/tees/elbows/etc. plus spools
of Irrigation Head wire (White, Red). Call for pricing
if interested.

If you have “used equipment” or “equipment wanted” to
advertise, please contact Wanda.

The nomination forms for the
David Rafferty Dedication, Service and
Leadership Awards have been mailed.

Please take the time to review this form and nominate an
individual that you feel should be recognized for their

outstanding contribution to the advancement of the profession
of the Golf Course Superintendent.

(For your convenience, the form is also
included on page 12 of this newsletter.)

Strategic Planning ??

Horseshoe Partners Alan FitzGerald and Brad Helcoski

Don't tell people how to do things,

tell them what to do and let them

surprise you with their results.

George S. Patton
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CONTRACT SERVICES USING:
 Soil Reliever & Wiedenmann Deep Tine
 TORO Fairway & Greens Aerators
 BLEC Sandmaster Drainage
 Dakota Topdresser
 Drill & Fill By Hines Mfg.

EQUIPMENT SALES FEATURING
 Wiedenmann Terra Spike Deep Tine
 BLEC Blecavator & SandMaster
 Greensgroomer Brush
 Dakota Topdressers
 Wiedenmann
 Galaxy Tires
 Buffalo Turbine Blowers

EIGHTEEN YEARS IN THE
AERIFICATION BUSINESS

For Service or Demo Please Call:
610-327-3390

AER-CORE, Inc.
Specialized Turfgrass Aerification

Upcoming Events
 Penn State Turfgrass Field Days

August 6th and 7th, 2008

 Eastern PA Turf Conference and Show
Valley Forge Convention Plaza
January 6-9, 2009

 2009 Golf Industry Show
New Orleans Morial Convention Center
February 5-7, 2009

 NEW DATE AND LOCATION!
Western PA Turf Conference and Show
Radisson Hotel Pittsburgh Green Tree
March 3-5, 2009

It is not about achieving your dreams but living

your life. If you lead your life the right way, the

karma will take care of itself, the dreams will

come to you.

- Randy Pausch (1960-2008)

First Grade Proverbs

A 1st grade school teacher had twenty-six students in her
class. She presented each child in her classroom the first half
of a well-known proverb and asked them to come up with the
remainder of the proverb. It’s hard to believe these were ac-
tually done by first graders. Their insight may surprise you.
While reading, keep in mind that they are first-graders, 6 year
olds, because the last one is a classic!

1. Don’t change horses…............ .until they stop running.
2. Strike while the ..........................................bug is close.
3. It’s always darkest before ........Daylight Savings Time.
4. Never underestimate the power of ...................termites.
5. You can lead a horse to water but .........................how?
6. Don’t bite the hand that .............................. looks dirty.
7. No news is................................................... impossible.
8. A miss is as good as a .............................................Mr.
9. You can’t teach an old dog new........................... Math.
10. If you lie down with dogs, you’ll…….. .......stink in the

morning.
11. Love all, trust .......................................................... Me.
12. The pen is mightier than the ..................................pigs.
13. An idle mind is ............................the best way to relax.
14. Where there’s smoke there’s.......................... pollution.
15. Happy the bride who .................... gets all the presents.
16. A penny saved is ...........................................not much.
17. Two’s company, three’s....................... the Musketeers.
18. Don’t put off till tomorrow what ... you put on to go to

bed.
19. Laugh and the whole world laughs with you, cry and

.........................................You have to blow your nose.
20. There are none so blind as ....................Stevie Wonder.
21. Children should be seen and not . spanked or grounded.
22. If at first you don’t succeed ...............get new batteries.
23. You get out of something only what you... .... see in the

picture on the box.
24. When the blind leads the blind.........get out of the way.
25. A bird in the hand ................... is going to poop on you.
26. Better late than .............................................. Pregnant.

L-R: Dan Ebersole, John Colo, Greg Borzok, Tom Drayer
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Is It Really Localized Dry Spot?
By Darin S. Bevard

July 9, 2008

At the time of writing this update much of the Mid-Atlantic
Region has been very dry for several weeks. Some areas have
been fortunate to receive rainfall, but by and large, it has been
dry. Water resources are often listed as one of the greatest con-
cerns for the golf course industry. As of July 1st, several golf
courses are already being forced to make difficult decisions
regarding their on course watering practices because pond lev-
els are approaching critical levels. Without rainfall soon, it will
be a long summer for many golf courses.

One problem that rears its head during dry times is Local-
ized Dry Spot (LDS). LDS is a condition that occurs when iso-
lated pockets of soil become water repellant. In many cases, a
patch of wilting turf from as small as a dinner plate to much
larger dimensions will be located immediately adjacent to
healthy turf. Upon probing the soil in these areas, the soil in the
wilted area will be powder dry and the soil supporting the
healthy turf will be at normal moisture levels. These LDS areas
are very difficult to rewet even with repeated hand-watering.
Wetting agents can help, but the question that needs to be asked
is whether or not the problem is really LDS or something else is
at work.

In recent travels, the most severe LDS problems have been
closely related to poor irrigation coverage. For example, insuf-
ficient overlap of sprinkler heads, irrigation heads interfered
with by a new installation (e.g. a new flower bed), heads not
coming on, heads not turning, sprinkler heads skewered at
strange angles, etc. The bottom line is that water repellency
issues may develop over time from repeated wetting and drying
cycles, but the underlying cause of these problems in many
instances is poor irrigation coverage. Be sure that you evaluate
coverage from your irrigation system in these areas of LDS.
You may be surprised what you find.

As far as the hot, dry weather goes, precautions should be
taken to protect the turf. Limit cart traffic and reduce mowing
frequency throughout the golf course. On greens, it may be pos-
sible to skip mowing one or two days per week and just roll
greens to maintain speeds and ball roll. The goal is to protect
the turf. Make sure that your irrigation system is functioning
properly. Invest in the extra man hours with hand watering.
Here’s the bottom line, the current weather pattern quickly
identifies deficiencies in the quality of irrigation systems.

This weather isn’t abnormal as summer is fully upon us.
Now is the time to use some caution when considering mainte-
nance practices, pesticide applications and traffic management.
When turfgrass is under drought stress, maintenance practices
that would not normally create any problems can be devastat-
ing. Be conservative under harsh environmental conditions to
keep the grass as healthy as possible. Remember, it is only the
first part of July, there is lots of summer weather still ahead for
our golf courses.

As always, if the Mid-Atlantic Regional agronomists can be
of assistance, contact Stan Zontek (szontek@usga.org) or Darin
Bevard (dbevard@usga.org) at 610/ 558-9066 or Keith Happ
(khapp@usga.org) at 412/ 341-5922.

August Education
Really Now! Why are Fertilizer Prices so high ....

The 10,000 foot view

The speaker for the August meeting at Moccasin Run Golf
Course is John Pope, Territory Sales Manager from Andersons.
He will be discussing fertilizer prices along with Methylene
Urea release characteristics.
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Central Pennsylvania GCSA David Rafferty DSL Award
Nomination Form

I nominate the following individual for CPGCSA’s 2009 David Rafferty Dedication, Service
and Leadership Award for his/her outstanding contribution to the advancement of the pro-
fession of the golf course superintendent.

Nominee Information (please type or print):

Nominee: ___________________________________________________________________

Club/Company/Association: ____________________________________________________

Street: _____________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________

Daytime Phone: ______________________________________________________________

CPGCSA Membership Class: ___________________________________________________

***********************************************************************************

Nominator Information (please type or print):

Nominator: __________________________________________________________________

Club/Company/Association: ____________________________________________________

Street:______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________

Daytime Phone: ______________________________________________________________

CPGCSA Membership Class: _________________ Date submitted: ____________________

Signature: __________________________________________________________________

Please provide information regarding the nominee’s contributions to the advancement of the golf
course superintendent’s profession and the nominee’s involvement in activities within the Central Pennsyl-
vania Golf Course Superintendent Association and/or other associations with local, state, regional or na-
tional influence plus community service.

____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________________________________

Attach additional sheets if necessary. Use a different form for each nomination. Additional forms
may be photo copied or requested from CPGCSA from the address listed below.

All nominations must be received by August 15, 2008.
Forms may be faxed to: CPGCSA @ 717-279-0368.

Mail completed forms to: CPGCSA, P.O. Box 1420, Lebanon, PA 17042.
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Aer-Core, Inc.
Steve Thompson, Bill Mast
1486 South Hanover Street

Pottstown, PA 19465
(610) 327-3390

Andre & Son, Inc
Rich Gdovin
2 Mill Street

Montrose, PA 18801
(607) 761-9465

Atlantic Irrigation Specialties
Brad Helcoski

1120 Greenhill Road
West Chester, PA 19380

856-466-9049

BASF
Ted Huhn

2819 Blue Ball Road
Elkton, MD 21921

(410) 398-8244

Bayer
John Wiblishauser

318 E. Glenside Avenue
Glenside, PA 19038

(215) 887-8936

Blue Ridge Peat Farms
Gene Evans

133 Peat Moss Road
White Haven, PA 18661

(570) 443-9596

CJH Greens, Inc
Joe Herkalo

6 Apple Valley Court
Parkton, MD 21120

(410) 258-4005

Davisson Golf, Inc.
Tim Davisson, Andy Sheehan
2600 Cabover Drive, Suite B

Hanover, MD 21076
(800) 613-6888

DuPont Professional Products
Karen Hartman

Cell: 410-202-6848
Fax: 1-866-511-5484

karen.hartman@usa.dupont.com

Eastern Pennsylvania Floratine
Derek Latshaw
307 Devon Court

Souderton, PA 18964
(717) 870-4636

Fisher & Son Company
Thomas Mahute Bob Seltzer

(717) 940-0730 (610) 704-4756
tmahute@fisherandson.com

www.fisherandson.com

Genesis Turfgrass, Inc.
Paul Wickey Jim MacLaren
(717) 439-4441 (570) 499-6408

Danny Davis
(717) 994-7344

www.genesisturfgrassinc.com

Golf Cart Services, Inc.
E-Z-GO

Chris Grasmick, Dave Milore
4296 York Road

New Oxford Pa. 17350
(717) 752-0135

Grass Roots Turf Products
Steven Chirip
HCI Box 54B

Swiftwater, PA 18370
(570) 839-3399

Harrell’s
Don Hollinger, Mark Eichner

Tom Bettle, Josh Kopera
858 Mt. Joy Road

Manheim, PA 17545
(717) 664-4204

Hollinger’s Sports ‘N Turf
Leroy Hurst

4126 Oregon Pike
Ephrata, PA 17522

(866) 791-6384

John Deere Golf
Matt Rayman
20 Holly Court

Manchester, PA 17345
(717) 648-5493

Lawn & Golf Supply Co.
Greg Borzok, Ted Zabrenski
647 Nutt Road, P. 0. Box 447

Phoenixville, PA 19460
(610) 933-5801

Plant Food Company, Inc
Mike Janzer

(215) 280-6252 cell
(800)562-1291

mjanzer@aol.com

Pocono Turf Company
Mark DelSantro

75 Ramblewood Drive
Glenmoore, PA 19343

(724) 433-8332

Syngenta
Jon Cuny

126 Holland Drive
Butler, PA 16002

(412) 953-2906

Turf Equipment & Supply Co.
Tom Drayer

4049 Landisville Road
Doylestown, PA 18901

(215) 345-7200

Turf Management Associates
Thed Fraleigh, Jr.

151 Valleybrook Drive
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 917-5361

Turf Trade
Jim Byrne

352 Buch Avenue
Lancaster, PA 17601

(717) 471-5569

CPGCSA Supporter List
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The Green Sheet
P. O. Box 1420

Lebanon, PA 17042
cpgcsa@comcast.net

2008 CPGCSA Meeting Schedule
(Dates subject to change)

September 11 Conestoga Country Club
Golf Championship/Annual Meeting

October 24 Regents Glen Country Club
Super/GM/Pro/AF Tournament

Inside This Issue

August 2008 Meeting Information


